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Members of the committee, I am Sarah Adams, executive director for CASH Oregon where we 
work to expand access to and maximize the impact of the Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC). Last 
year, volunteer income tax services in Oregon prepared 50,000 tax returns, generating over $50 
million in refunds, an amount maximized by an additional $12.5 million through savings on 
preparation fees. Thank you for the opportunity to speak with you about the importance of the 
EITC and why we should renew and raise it in Oregon.  

 
Refundable credits work for low wage earners.  

Generally, the value of a tax deduction is directly tied to your tax bracket. For example, a $1000 
deduction for a taxpayer reaching the 35% tax bracket has a $350 value, compared to only $100 
for someone in 10% tax bracket. This means the wealthiest taxpayers benefit 
disproportionately from the tax code with the top 1% receiving more benefits from tax code 
subsidies than the bottom 80% combined1.   

Refundable credits, on the other hand, are uniquely positioned to impact lower-wage earners 
the most; generating refunds when tax deductions may offer limited to no benefit. About 80% 
of refundable tax credits go to households in the bottom three income quintiles2. 

 
Greater inherent equity in refundable credits. 

Our history of racism in the United States, and in Oregon, has intentionally excluded 
communities of color from economic prosperity with reduced access to capital to grow wealth, 
and increased de-investment in communities. Exclusion from economic prosperity harms 
children and in particular, African American and Latino children who live in poverty at nearly 
three times the rate as for white children3. 

State EITC benefits are impacted by race in a way that helps mitigate this history of exclusion. 
The Carsey School of Public Policy found that 0.7% of Latino headed households were lifted out 
of poverty, compared to 0.2% of White households4. State EITC programs work, and Oregon’s 
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proposal to expanding eligibility to ITIN filers can further address racial disparities in child 
poverty rates.  

It is hard to overstate the value of the EITC to the clients with whom we work. Every year we 
hear how tax refunds are offering opportunities to: access medical care; stabilize housing; 
establish a new business; pay down debts; and grow savings. Together, these opportunities 
grow financial resiliency in our communities.  

Join us in in support of renewing and raising Oregon’s earned income credit. 


